Dear Committee members

Oregon law makers have accepted pay to play and have moved it to public display during the last session
and now again in the present session.

Our governor takes 250k donation from Bloomberg and now pushes for another useless firearm law that
allows people to be guilty without due process and without consequences of false accusations. The
scope of this bill is so broad without any justification other than pay to play.

The governor has already admitted that in the gun stats that are being presented as fact to the people
includes people legally taking their own life’s.

So based on a bunch of lies on the need for mire gun laws promoted by pay to play the lemmings of our
leadership are trying to pass a bill on party line votes.

This very concept is the same thing our leadership is complaining about with the federal government.
Oregon firearm ownership has increased every year and our leadership states the people want more
gun laws.

This loophole being claimed by the governor paying back Bloomberg is already covered by any judge
issuing a restraining order in the fifty states.

Ethics meltdown in our state by our leadership is REAL and this bill is a prime example of a corrupt
leadership when being passed as promoted by our governor.

It does not take much intelligence to look at rise in firearm sales and the false information about the
taking of ones own lives to see this bill is not what the people are asking for but is what the governor is
asking of you for personal reasons.

It's time to clean up the ethics of our leadership and stop making laws on backdoor promises.

Tom Saunders

Sent from my iPhone
Tom Saunders



